Head Lice Guidelines'

(Pediculosis Capitis)

Based on the recommendations of the American Academy of Pediatrics, the Centers for Disease Control, and the National
Association of School Nurses, children found to have head lice do not need to be sent home early from school. They can finish
the school day, be treated, and return to school after appropriate treatment has begun. Head lice can be a nuisance and are
common in childhood. They do not spread disease, and in-school transmission is rare. Management of head lice should not
disrupt the educational process. The burden of unnecessary absences to students, families and communities and the
consequences suffered from negative social stigma far outweigh the nuisance associated with head lice. The following are
guidelines for managing head lice in the school setting:

Teachers, parents or guardian may request that a student be checked for lice, based on signs or symptoms.

2. The student will be screened by the health office staff in a private location.
Students with live lice will be allowed to remain in the classroom until the end of the day, based on school nurse’s
judgement, but should be discouraged from close head-to-head contact with other students.

4. In certain situations a student may be sent home. Sending a student home is determined on an individual basis and
in consultation with the school nurse. Common sense should prevail when making a plan to send a child home

5. Parent/guardian should be informed of the findings by phone. Information on head lice and treatment will be
provided to the parent/guardian. It is required that parent/guardian will treat their child for lice and nits, to prevent
further infestation, before sending them back to school.

6. The student may return to school the next day after treatment. The health office staff will determine if a student has
been treated based on parent/guardian report and visual inspection.
Confidentiality will be maintained according to HIPPA and FERPA.
The school nurse will assist in follow up of children with recurrent head lice cases by providing education and
support to families and making a plan for monitoring at intervals at school.

9. The principal, school nurse and other appropriate individuals will establish a plan if the above steps are not
effective.
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https://www.aap.org/en-us/about-the-aap/aap-press-room/Pages/AAP-Offers-Updated-Guidance-on-Treating-Head-Lice.aspx
https://www.cdc.gov/parasites/lice/head/schools.html
https://schoolnursenet.nasn.org/HigherLogic/System/DownloadDocumentFile.ashx?DocumentFileKey=6a1638d6-c24d-e100-b2cd-9ae5511dd675&forceDialog=0

